
 
 
  Oakville_IntrvREQ_20100916.doc 

Town of Oakville
P.O. Box  310, 1225 Trafalgar Road
Oakville, Ontario  L6J 5A6
Tel. 905-845-6601  

 
September 16, 2010 
 
                                        
 
Attention: Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Board Secretary: 
 
Subject: Intervention Request 

Review of Electricity Distribution Cost Allocation Policy 
OEB File No: EB-2010-0219 

 
In response to the September 2, 2010, notification by Ontario Energy Board (OEB) regarding 
the Review of Electricity Distribution Cost Allocation Policy, the Town of Oakville 
respectfully requests to be included in the consultation process as a participant and 
stakeholder; and to be granted the intervener status.   
 
The 2007 Distribution Cost Allocation Model in unmetered scatter loads, specifically in 
street lighting and sentinel lighting, has had a major impact to electricity cost borne by 
Oakville.  As Oakville is mostly urbanized, the upcoming review of the distribution cost 
allocation has to be accurately calculated and implemented for the urban settings in Oakville. 
 
We also wish to request cost eligibility in this OEB process.  We are seeking an expert 
analyst or consultant in street lighting and electricity industry to represent Oakville in the 
consultation and review process.  The name and credentials of this expert will be disclosed to 
OEB shortly. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Nancy Sully, CMA 
Deputy Treasurer and  
Director, Financial Planning 
 
Cc: Gord Lalonde, Commissioner, Corporate Services and Treasurer 
 David Bloomer, Infrastructure & Transportation Services Commission 


